Minutes

Eagan Basketball Board of Directors
September 20, 2015
Meeting was called to order by C. Berran at 7:02p.m. 

In attendance:  Chris Fillmore, Carrie Berran, John West, Dan Craighead, Andrea Delsing, Seth Wigley, Jake Wodele, Jason Schmidt, Jeff Erickson, Pat Kenny, Katie Mellskog, Alex Buslee, Melissa Cherney, Michelle Shurte, Cris Herman, Mike Jaeger, Phil Martin and Jason Stanton.
Meeting Minutes

September 2015 Meeting Minutes were reviewed. J. Schmidt moved to approve minutes as presented.  P. Martin seconded.  Motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report
FYTD, net income for total Basketball $115,302.93 which is high since not many expenses have been paid out and registration has been received for Travel and K-3 as well as the Eagan Tournament.  

New Business
Board Position
A motion was made by P. Martin and seconded by J. Schmidt to vote in Ken Martin as an At Large Member.  Motion passed.
In House Update

1st – 3rd
· Season begins 10/19.  Schedule is posted on line.  The Coach clinic was held on 10/3 with minimal attendance.
4th – 6th Grade

· Registration will open up 10/19 with the season starting in January.  
Travel Update
Tryouts

Boy’s tryouts went well with positive feedback from majority.  A. Huston working with MDB on making changes to next year’s Independent Evaluators.  A. Huston and M. Cherney to work with a subcommittee to assess the current tryout process and will make recommendations for any suggested changes for next year.
Tournament
To date, we have 104 Boy’s teams registered and 45 Girl’s teams.  We will use Tourneyville again to develop brackets and manage volunteer hours.  
Girl’s teams will play at ECC and Blackhawk.  Boys 4th & 5th will play at STA.  Boys 6th will play at BHMS & DHMS.  Boys 7th & 8th will play at EHS.
No wristbands this year, instead will go back to stamps.  EMT will be at all sites again with EHS and DHMS sharing.

Brackets set to be sent out by 10/25 along with Board Assignments and Volunteer Sign Ups.

Pre-Tournament meeting set for November 1st to discuss final details of the tournament.

Spiritware
All orders have been placed and should deliver before the Eagan Tournament.  P. Martin will open up another window in mid-December that will include In House Basketball.
Corporate Sponsorships

Last year, $3,900 in sponsorships, this year to date $2,500.  Decline due to no Hotels re-signing as well as Velocity Sports, Wear out the Net and 43 Hoops not participating.  

October 13th is Eagan Basketball night at Smashburger in Eagan.  In November, a night will be set up with Chipotle.  Both businesses will give a portion back to our organization for families that visit the night of the event. 

Hoopfest

Boys Hoopfest is set for November 20th at the Eagan High School. D. Jurgens to include on November practice schedule.

EHS Donations

A motion was made by K. Martin and seconded by J. Schmidt to approve a $500 donation to the EHS Boys Basketball program and a $1,000 donation to the EHS Girls Basketball program.  Motion passed by a unanimous vote.

A motion was made by J. Schmidt and seconded by J. Stanton to adjourn the meeting at 8:26pm.
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